FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:
Contact: State Rep. Paul Wesselhöft

Office: (405) 557-7343
“Syria: Not our War” Rally News Conference at the Oklahoma State Capitol
 

OKLAHOMA CITY – a state lawmaker will lead an anti-war rally on the south steps of the Oklahoma State Capitol at 7 p.m. Friday, July 12. Musical entertainment will be at 6:00 PM. The public is invited.
 

A news conference featuring the eight speakers is scheduled at the capitol on July 10, 2013 at 10:30 AM. The speakers are: Rep. Paul Wesselhoft; Nathanial Batchelder; Steve Byas; Sen. Constance Johnson; Lindsey Collins; Ryan Kiesel; …Byas; and Rep. Cory Williams. 

The rally’s theme is “Not Our War!” and will be held to reflect the views of those who oppose U.S. intervention in the Syrian civil war, state Rep. Paul Wesselhöft said.

 

“The U.S. has no political or moral obligation to intervene in Syria’s intractable civil war. It’s none of our business,” said Wesselhöft, R-Moore. “Our involvement in shipping arms to the Syrian rebels commits us to a proxy war with Russia. This is not good, not wise, not acceptable, so we object.”

 

Nathaniel Batchelder said the rally will be non-partisan in nature. “There will be speakers representing both the left and right political spectrum.” Wesselhöft and Batchelder hopes the Oklahoma rally will spark similar events in other state capitols and Washington, DC.

 

“Batchelder says, “I was hoping the President would not involve America in another country’s civil war, but we are training, arming and funding the Syrian rebels.” 

“This rally will be a single-issue event on our involvement in the Syrian civil war, Wesselhoft says, it will not be about other issues supported or opposed by the President.” “We will be united, Wesselhoft says, regardless of political party, in one clear message to our government: “Syria is NOT OUR WAR!”

